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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th June 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman


Dave Debnam

Vice President
Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

Our  beginners’ course is now in week 7. All those taking part are making good progress and showing a lot of commitment. Thank you once again for the input from the Coaching Team. 

May was a particularly quiet month in the terms of races taking place. June sees a few more events taking place.

Starting with the Alf Brown Memorial Handicap Race on Thursday 24th June. Please get your names and times down to support this club race.

Then the Luton Athletic 3 race series begins with the 5 mile race on Friday 25th June.

Then ending with the club annual bi-athlon event against Putteridge Swimming Club, on Saturday 26th June. Again I would urge competitors and marshals to put their names down on a club night.

I am sure that members of the club will also be supporting those who are taking part.

Finally to the ladies of our club, I would encourage you all to enter our own Ladies 5K run at Wardown Park that is taking place on Sunday 11th July. All the profit from this run is put to our club charity for the year, the Huntingdon’s Society.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Marie Bacon and Bill Barrett
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the May meeting were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Damaged tent. - DD reported the damage to Striders tent has been repaired and put into Marathon store along with “bins” used for Cross Country belongings.
Club Jackets. – investigations for new supplier ongoing. 

Sail Banner – 2 x 3m Banners have been ordered

Pro-medicus – Outstanding invoice from October XC event has been paid
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

Reply received from John Catlin regarding 2010 10 mile & 10K County Championship races being so close to London Marathon.  Extract below:-
“Point noted, but as far as the 10 mile race was concerned and uncertainty over Leighton Buzzard 10, there was little choice as Sandy is the only other 10 mile race in the County with the exception of Swineshead, which is not a club organised event.   (If Leighton Buzzzard AC get their new course, it could be transferred back to them and rotated with Sandy as previously decided.
 Regarding 10K, other events were looked at, but decided Luton 10k and Betty Willett were not suitable to host a championship race.  Whipsnade was discounted because of the cost of entry.   Bedford Harriers already host the 20mile and Half Marathon races and like to spread the races round clubs if possible.  That only left Flitwick, which with it's high profile and popularity, seemed a reasonable choice.  I must confess, however, that I had not considered it's proximity to London this year 
 It’s difficult balancing all points when selecting races for the County Champs, but often as not, there are not always a lot of options.   We will, of course, take your comments on board when looking at next years races.”
Reply received from John Catlin regarding concerns raised over the Betty Willett 10K.  Extract below:-
“I spoke briefly with Chris and he mentioned that Striders marshals were concerned at the increasing volume of traffic along Newlands Road and the hazard of crossing the runners over the road.
 
I have not been directly involved with managing this crossing for several years so I do not know first hand what the situation is.   Feed back I get is that the crossing was handled efficiently and safely by the marshals but, obviously, I would appreciate an assessment as to whether it is going to be possible to continue running safely on this course or if there are other steps that we can or need take to improve safety.
 
Has it got to the time when this course is abandoned and look for something different?    Perhaps we could look at putting on a multi terrain event using the tracks over Warden Hill used by Rotary.   It could be that a new course and a different emphasis could revitalise the event and it would give me more freedom with choice of dates if I was not tied to the Athletic Track”
 Invitation from Herald and Post to submit article promoting Striders through “join our club feature” published, TG to respond.
Luton Sports Network AGM 5th July at Stockwood Golf Club

E-mail from Race for Life asking for help at Luton event 27th June.  Striders already have Alf Brown on 24th, Luton 5K 25th, Biathlon 26th, so decided the club couldn’t support.

Standalone 10K (3rd October 2010) invitation to submit club block booking of places.  20 to be requested as it’s not same week as Gt Eastern, (10/10/2010)
Entry forms for Fairlands Valley Relays (20th July 2010). New venue this year, Marriots School, Telford Avenue, Stevenage

6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Balance slightly down on forecast, due to coaches for marathon and Cross Country final but still healthy

7. May 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 2nd   Judy and Andy Reid ran the Whitstable 10k and Tim Davies ran a brilliant PB time of 2.56.14 in the North Dorset Village Marathon. This was also the date for the Betty Willet 10k. Unfortunately this year the event was not well publicised and therefore there was a poor turnout of runners. This was not helped by the rainy conditions to which we applaud the marshals for staying at their post until the last runner had passed through. Thank you. Unfortunately on another negative we are unable to mention all Striders who participated in this race because once again they failed to put their results on the race record sheet. As we have said in the past this is where we take our information for the running report from, and if you fail to add your results there is little we can do about it. From the Striders who did add their names to the record sheet we are pleased to see that Simon Norris and Mark Bradley ran PB’s and Chris Lamont was first vet 50 in the race. Our biggest congratulations however must go to Jenna Litchfield who on the day not only knocked 4 mins off her previous best time but was first lady overall in the race. This was the first time she has achieved this accolade and we hope it will not be her last. Well done Jenna and keep it up! The ladies race has now been won by a Stopsley Strider for each of the last 3 years. Who is going to take the award next year?

Monday 3rd Thom Darby ran the Watford 10k and Karen Ashby ran the off road Flitton 5k which is her first race in just over a year.

Tuesday 4th   We only have 5 Striders who gave us results from the Silverstone 10k and Caron Dickinson and Adrian Copp ran PB times. 

Friday 7th   Bill Billington was first vet 70 in the Blisworth 5k.


Sunday 9th   Thom Darby and Nick Crane ran a PB in the St Albans 10k.


Sunday 16th    At least 4 Striders ran the Stevington 12k with PB runs from Chris McLaren and Adrian Copp where Adrian also finished second in the race. 

Tuesday 18th   Stewart Read and Graham Busch ran the Bedford 6 miles.


Sunday 23rd   Bill Billington ran the Marie Curie 10k. The Wheathampstead 10k also took place today but we only have 2 results, they are from Ian Cousins and Paul Abbott. Well done to them as it was an extremely hot day to race. 


Sunday 30th   Paul Keech ran the Ilkley Trail fell race.


To complete the report we would like to ask 2 things:


Firstly, please remember to put you names on the Race Record Sheet. If you cannot get up to the club but have participated in an event you can always e-mail your results through or ask a friend to write them down for you. In February we have our awards evening and many of the awards are given based on the information we receive from this sheet. It is in your own interest to complete it please.


Secondly can we urge you to support the local races coming up shortly. Especially  our own Alf Brown handicap race which is to be held on Thursday June 24th.  Alf was a member of Stopsley Striders for many years and he loved to see Striders turn out for this handicap race named after him. Please ensure that you have supplied race times for your last 2 races in order for the handicap to be worked out.

 
Also we would urge you to support our Ladies 5k held on Sunday July 11th. If you can run ladies – please do, if not then offer your services to marshal or help in any way you can. Naturally gentlemen you cannot run but we really appreciate your support and help on the course. Thank you.              
8. Strider of the Month.

The Strider of the Month awarded to Rob Cresswell for his performance in the Betty Willett 10K.
9. Revision to Club Running Awards (Badges)
Revising the target times for various colours was proposed by T Grasbi in October 2009 

Elaine H reported that revised targets are being worked on with Terry Grasbi and Mark Sains.  A new program is currently being written, planned to be tested over the forthcoming month, with a presentation available for July committee meeting.
10.A.O.B.





Ladies 5K

Copy of race permit has been sent to Lisa Roe, approval given
10 entries received to date, race to be pushed to Striders

Race numbers to be sent out
(RK)

Trophies to be ordered

(CMcL)

 (BB) Alf Brown Handicap – 24th June


K Warren agreed to work out handicaps, Resp: C McL
The next meeting will be held on Monday 5th July 2010 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








Page 1 of 4
Ref:\ C:\mydocs\striders\2010\06_10_Mins_Jun.doc


_1122991358.doc
[image: image1.png]T@®PSLEY STRIDERS

F








